## Navazující magisterské studium Učitelství anglického jazyka pro ZŠ

### Přijímací test - vzor

c) Robert Southey

d) John Keats

1 Which of the following writers does NOT belong among the Lake School of Poets?

### LITERÁRNĚ-KULTURNÍ ČÁST

2 Hermione Granger is a fictional character in...

a) J.K. Rowling's *Harry Potter* series.

a) William Wordsworth

b) S.T. Coleridge

b) J.R.R. Tolkien's <i>The Lord</i> c) C.S. Lewis's <i>The Chronicle</i> d) Lemony Snicket's <i>A Series</i>	es of Narnia.		
3 Who was the third preside	ent of the U.S.A.?		
<ul><li>a) George Washington</li><li>b) Thomas Jefferson</li></ul>	c) John Adams d) Abraham Lincoln		
4 Which city is the capital o	f Canada?		
a) Ottawa b) Toronto	c) Calgary d) Montréal		
5 Name the longest-reignin	g monarch of the United Kingdom.		
a) Elizabeth II b) Victoria	c) Henry III d) Elizabeth I		
6 Which American singer-so	ongwriter was awarded the Nobel Prize in Literature?		
<ul><li>a) Pete Seeger</li><li>b) Bruce Springsteen</li></ul>	c) Michael Jackson d) Bob Dylan		
7 Name the author of <i>Moby</i>	r-Dick; or, The Whale.		
a) Jack London b) Nathaniel Hawthorne	c) Herman Melville d) H.D. Thoreau		
8 Connect authors with the	ir respective works. Fill in the table.		
<ol> <li>The Cement Garden</li> <li>The Strange Case of Dr. Jekyll and Mr. Hyde</li> <li>Fight Club</li> <li>The Sound and the Fury</li> <li>Salome</li> </ol>			
a) William Faulkner			
b) R.L. Stevenson			
c) Oscar Wilde			
d) Ian McEwan			
e) Chuck Palahniuk			

#### LINGVISTICKÁ ČÁST

1 Write the third person singular of the following verbs and complete their pronunciation with [z], [s], [ız]:

	THIRD PERSON SINGULAR	PRONUNCIATION [z] / [s] / [ız]	
ENJOY		/ın'dʒɔɪ/	
CEASE		/'si:s/	
LOCK		/lɒk/	
	entence: "Who invited my brot	her to the party?"	
a) who	c) party		
b) my brother	d) invited		
broke."	this sentence: "Tom bought me	e new sunglasses after mine	
a) Tom	c) new sunglasses		
b) me	d) mine		
4 The grammatical category of	of <i>mood</i> is fairly well developed	in:	
a) pronouns	c) nouns		
b) verbs	d) adjectives		
5 Put the sentences into the p	passive, making the words <b>in bo</b>	<b>old</b> the subject of the clause.	
You should have taken <b>the bo</b>	<b>oks</b> back to the library.		
They will provide <b>senior members</b> with research assistants.			

 ${\bf 6}$  Decide what kind of subordinate clause is in the following sentence:

"The woman who lives next door works in a bank."

a) defining relative clause c) non-restrictive relative clause

b) non-defining relative clause d) interrogative clause

For sentences 1-10 decide which answer (**a**, **b**, **c**, or **d**) best fits each gap.

1 We had a horrible row, all l Henry was explaining what h	because Jack got hold of the wrong end of the when ad happened on the beach.
a) line b) stick	c) rope d) string
2 Tertiary education has bee now and it is about time som	n underfunded in the Czech Republic for many years nething was done about it.
a) deeply b) wrongly	c) seriously d) badly
3 I like reading all detective s	tories, but I must say that I enjoy Scandinavian ones
a) in common b) in all	<ul><li>c) in particular</li><li>d) in generality</li></ul>
4 The menu of va	rious entrée courses, main dishes and desserts.
a) consists b) contains	c) composes d) deals
	up until nearly the end of the lesson and then he just ung himself into a seat with no apology.
a) creep b) show	c) catch d) run
6 People use a local language	e at home, but English in all government offices.
a) speaks b) is speaking	c) is spoken d) was speaking
7 My colleague with	I'm supposed to be travelling hasn't arrived yet.
a) who b) whom	c) which d) whose
8 I wish I the farn	n to buy Facebook stock. Now I know it was a mistake.
a) hadn't sold b) didn't sell	c) haven't sold d) wouldn't sold
9 The company wouldn't be i	in debt today if we to our accountant's past warnings.
<ul><li>a) have listened</li><li>b) were listening</li></ul>	c) would have listened d) had listened
10 Nobody phoned,	_?
a) did they b) didn't they	c) didn't he d) did nobody

#### **READING**

# Read the following article and then answer the questions. Give only one answer to each question (a, b, c or d).

Three-year-old Teddy Lasry was napping yesterday in his cowboy outfit at his family's Fifth Ave. apartment when he shot up in bed screaming. A 3-foot-long black-and-white snake was coiled around his left arm and had just bitten his pinkie.

"The baby-sitter freaked out," said Teddy's father, David Lasry, who, along with his wife, Evelyn, was at work when the reptile showed up about 4 o'clock in the afternoon.

The horrified nanny called 911 and the building's doorman. The doorman and two cable TV workers helped remove the snake from the boy's arm and put it in a garbage bag, Lasry said. Police rushed Teddy to Mount Sinai Medical Centre, where his parents said he spent two hours attached to a heart monitor as a precaution in case the snake was poisonous.

It wasn't. Experts at the snakebite treatment centre at Jacobi Medical Centre in the Bronx, where cops took the critter, determined it was a non-venomous California king snake. But how did it end up in Teddy's bed?

A little sleuthing determined that the serpent had escaped two weeks ago from its cage in the apartment of a doctor whose family lives four floors below the Lasrys. The apologetic owner said his son's pet snake likely travelled up the radiator pipes and into his neighbour's apartment.

"It's a very harmless snake," he said. "It's handled by our family all the time."

Lasry, 42, a fine arts publisher, said he believed the pet was simply hungry after two weeks of cruising. Teddy's mother, Evelyn Lasry, 37, said her son seems to have gotten over his fright by thinking of himself as a hero cowboy as he rode in the back of the police cruiser to the hospital.

"I told Teddy he's a pretty snake, a nice pet snake who got out of his cage," Evelyn Lasry said. "But he asked, 'Why did he bite my finger, Mamma?' And I said, 'Because he saw that you are a big boy, Teddy, in your cowboy outfit and he got scared.'"

Adapted from: http://www.esl-lounge.com/student/reading/4r6-snake-bites-boy.php

- 1 What did the babysitter do?
- a) She ran out of the apartment
- b) She took the snake off Teddy's arm.
- c) She called for help.
- d) She called the television company.
- 2 What do we learn about the snake?
- a) It was poisonous.
- b) It had escaped from a zoo.
- c) It was about a meter long.
- d) It had escaped earlier in the afternoon.

- 3 Which of these statements is true?
- a) Teddy was awake when the snake arrived.
- b) Teddy's father was working and his mother was at home.
- c) Teddy needed a heart machine to stay alive for two hours.
- d) The snake is used to being touched.
- 4 What does Teddy think now of the snake attack?
- a) He was attacked because the snake was scared of him.
- b) He was attacked because he was asleep.
- c) He was attacked because the snake was hungry.
- d) He was attacked because his parents weren't at home.